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Butte County In-Home Supportive Services (IHSS) Advisory Committee
November 18, 2008
10:00 a.m. - Noon
Chico Employment Center Annex

2491 Carmichael Drive, Suite 300

Chico, California 

Minutes
1. Meeting called to order by Mark Gordon, Chair, at 10:00 am, with introductions around the table.  Attending the meeting were committee members: Margery Avila, David Brown, Dorothy Churchill, Rosie Grinnell, Mark Gordon, Cheryl Leeth, Sarah Okumbe, and Pamela Peery.  Staff support attendees: Linda Huffmon and Pamela Hospers.  Public Attendees: Mary A., Van Tassell, Ja-Key Robinson (CUHW), Robin Keehn, and Laura Funkhouser.  Committee members absent: Domenic Console, Diane Cooper-Puckett,  and Dan Grover. 
2. A quorum was established.
3. Mark recognized David Brown with a certificate of appreciation for his participation on the committee since its inception.  David will be stepping down with the expiration of his term next month.
4. Minutes of August 12, 2008:  Reviewed and approved.  
5. State budget update presented by Pam Hospers, a written summary of the Governor’s proposed cuts was shared with all.  Special sessions may occur over the weekend in the legislature.  
6. Pam Hospers reviewed the previously presented budget for the Advisory Committee; it was approved by the committee.
7. Communication from CICA to Mark Gordon as chair was shared.  There was an invoice included for joining.  Discussion as to inviting CICA again to present to the committee, Mark will respond to their correspondence with an invitation.
8. Committee members with expiring terms on December 19, 2008 include David Brown (already indicated he won’t be renewing), Diane Cooper-Puckett (unknown if she wants to renew) and Rosie Grinnell (still deciding as to whether to renew).  Mark will contact and discuss with Rosie and Diane outside of the meeting.
9. Sarah Okumbe presented information she received at the CICA conference in September.  She felt it was well run and informative.  She provided information from the meeting including a copy of the CDSS letter on Advisory Committee spending, CICA status report, Think of “Effective” as Multi-Faceted paper, and disaster preparedness for people with disabilities and older adults.
10. Provider denial policy was moved to the next general meeting.
11. Pam Hospers updated on the Health Benefits for providers and answered some of the questions with help from CUHWU representatives.  There is a change going on, but it is not clear.  There is a meeting scheduled with a new Trust representative, they have cancelled one, in December.  More complete information should be available for our next meeting.
12. Pam Hospers reported that over 715 providers in Butte County are enrolled with direct deposit.  All of it goes through the state payroll system.
13.  The meeting was opened for public comment.  Ja-Key Robinson from CUHWU clarified some points on the health benefits.  Laura Funkhouser offered her application as a representative from Passages and explained her interest.  She also advised that the committee may want to follow the Medi Care Part B changes and offered to forward it from the email.
14. A request was made by Cheryl Leeth for a special set meeting on December 9, to review the need for contract mode IHSS and action to recommend for or against it to the Board of Supervisors.  The committee agreed to do so.  Pam Hospers will find a location and forward that information to the committee.
15. The next general meeting was announced for Tuesday, February 10, 2009 at 10 am at the Butte County Library in Chico.  Any agenda items for that meeting should be forwarded to Linda Huffmon.
Adjournment at 11:45 by Mark Gordon. 
